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DATES FOR YOUR CALENDAR 
 
DECEMBER 
Fri 4th    - Farrell Cup Ball Games 
Mon 7th - Wed 9th  - Stage 3 Excursion (Jindabyne) 
Wed 9th   - Final Day of Kindergarten 2021 Transition 
Thurs 10th   - Year 6 Slave Auction 
Fri 11th    - Leaders 2021 Speeches and Elections 

- Slave Day (11.00am – 3.10pm) 
  Mon 14th  - Gold Reward Day  
  Tues 15th   - Presentation Day Event  
  Tues 15th   - Year 6 Graduation Event 
  Wed 16th  - Final Day of Term 4 for students 

- Year 6 vs Staff Grudge Match (10.00am) 
- Helpers Thank You Morning Tea (details to be confirmed) 
- Year 6 March Out (2.40pm) 

 

 
 

Download your free Parkview Public School App now! 

  

 
 

http://www.parkview-p.school.nsw.edu.au/


Please support the above sponsors who are supporting our school 
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Joe Nardi 
 

Bank Manager 
 

 

109 Pine Avenue, Leeton 
M: 0457 524 624 
E: jnardi@westpac.com.au 

 

 

 

 

  

        
 Golden Apple 

           Super Store 
Yanco Road, Leeton 

Phone: 02 6953 2000 

 Groceries & Meat 

 Fruit & Vegetables 

 Gardening Needs 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
Quality Kitchens 

& Cabinets 

By Qualified Craftsmen 
 

Computer Generated Designs 

Preview Your Kitchen In 3D 

7 Mahogany Rd Leeton      6953 4970 

FAX          6953 4972

  
Mobile           0400 138 983  

leetonkitchens@bigpond.com 

Ring Keira McCallum on 6953 5788 

 



 

 
WEEK 8 TERM 4 Commencing Monday 30th November 2020  

Welcome to Week 8 of the term. It is hard to believe we have 
just 13 days of learning remaining for our children for 2020.  
 
Today’s newsletter is jam-packed with details linked to the 
myriad of events that are left for our community to enjoy in the 
final 3 weeks of the school year. We encourage you to read these 
details carefully and take note of the events that impact you and 
your children. 
 
While 2020 has been a challenging year, it certainly has been a 
year to remember!  With that in mind we encourage you strongly to secure your copy of another bumper edition of 
Parkview In Print with pre-orders closing this Friday, 4th December. An order form is again contained later in the newsletter. 
A reminder also that entries for the cover competition for this year’s edition close on Wednesday. Entries must be 
submitted to our editor Miss Brett. 
 
Another huge week awaits us at Parkview. Please consider the following as you plan your week: 
 
Year 6 Giving Tree 
What a year 2020 has been! The resilience and strength our kids have shown has been remarkable and we are so proud 
of them! With this in mind it is no surprise that our Year 6 Class of 2020 are keen to continue our gift giving tree tradition 
so they can provide a little relief for our families this Christmas.  
 
Whilst adhering to COVID guidelines, we invite community members to place a new gift (or a pre-loved one in excellent 
condition) under the Christmas tree which is located in the office foyer.  We ask that all gifts be packaged in a clear plastic 
bag and our Year 6 class of 2020 will wrap and distribute them to families within our community.  
 
We will be accepting gifts up until Friday, 4th December and thank you for anything you are able to give. 
 
Kindergarten 2021 Transition 
Kindergarten 2021 Transition will continue this Wednesday, 25th November from 11.30am-1.45pm in the Kindergarten 
Rooms at school.  It is not too late to register your children for the program. Please contact the school for details! 
 
Year 6-7 Transition @ Leeton High School 
Transition opportunities for our Year 6 students attending Year 7 at Leeton High School will conclude this Thursday, 3rd 
December.  
 
Virtual Assemblies Via Zoom 
We will continue to host Virtual Assemblies via Zoom, with this week’s 3-6 Assembly featuring 4H as the Showcase Class. 
Zoom Links will be shared to student portal emails and also to parent emails during the week. Please note parents will 
need to access these links via their children’s DoE credentials.  
 
We have had an excellent response from parents and carers who have attended these assemblies via Zoom and we look 
forward to another wonderful virtual community event this week. 
 
Winhangara Playgroup 0-5 Years FINAL PLAYGROUP FOR 2020 THIS WEEK! 
Winhangara Playgroup concludes this Thursday, 3rd December from 9.15am-10.45am in the 
Parkview PS Hall when we host a special Christmas Winhangara Playgroup. 
 
As always we’ll have loads of play based learning experiences for the kids and a healthy morning 
tea to enjoy.  
 
Bring the kids and bring a friend, we would love to see you! 

Term 4 Reward Day 
The Term 4 Reward Day will be hosted on Thursday, 10th December. All students who have 
displayed appropriate behaviour this term will be engaged in these activities. Children who 
have received three detentions or who have been suspended during the last ten school weeks 
will be ineligible for this reward experience. More details will be shared with children next week. 

Notes that you can expect to see this week: 
 Stage 3 Excursion Final Reminders 

Notes in last week: 
 Year 6 Graduation Event Details 

 

 



 

Semester 2 Reports Distribution 
Staff are busily putting the finishing touches to Semester 2 Reports prior to distribution on Friday, 11th December. If you 
have any questions in relation to the content of your child’s report please do not hesitate to contact your child’s teacher. 

Gold Reward Day 
The highly anticipated Gold Reward Day will be held on Monday, 14th December. All students who reach Gold Level prior 
to this day will be invited to participate in this event. A flyer linked to the Gold Reward Day has been sent home 
separately from the newsletter today! 

Presentation Day Event 
The 2020 Parkview Public School Presentation Event will be held during the day on Tuesday, 15th December. Due to the 
NSW Department of Education’s COVID-19 Protocols, we are unable to host parents at this event. In place of parental 
attendance, we will be livestreaming this event. Full details regarding times will be communicated in next week’s 
newsletter and also via social media. 
 
All children will be attending elements of our Presentation Event and are expected to be in full Summer Uniform on this 
day. 
 
Year 6 Graduation Event 
The traditional Year 6 Graduation Event will continue this year, being held on Tuesday, 15th December. Details relating to 
this event have been communicated separately to all Year 6 students. We are looking forward to honouring the Class of 
2020. 
 
Year 6 Slave Auction and Slave Day 
The traditional Year 6 end of year fundraiser, the Year 6 Slave Auction, will take place on Thursday, 10th December, with 
Slave Day being hosted on Friday, 11th December. The day is always one of great fun so we encourage all interested 
community members to join in the fun! 
 
Children buy Year 6 students who carry out tasks for children and staff throughout ‘Slave Day’. If you can afford it, we 
encourage you to send some money along with your children to participate in the day. Often classes ‘pool’ money to enable 
them to purchase identified students. Year 6 are looking forward to all of the fun of the day! 
 
Leaders 2021 Speeches and Elections 
Year 5 students were nominated last week to be considered as candidates for school leadership roles in 2021. These 
children will now have the opportunity to create leadership posters and prepare a short speech that they will present to 
the student body on Friday, 11th December, prior to children voting for their 2021 School Leaders. 
 
More details regarding the process will be distributed to involved students in coming days.   

Year 6 vs Staff Grudge Match 
The annual grudge match between Year 6 and Staff will be hosted on the final day of the term. The game will be played 
from 10am on Wednesday, 16th December. More details including what game will be played will be announced later in 
the term. 

Helpers Thank You Morning Tea 
A thank you Morning Tea for all of our wonderful volunteers will be held on Wednesday, 16th December. More details 
relating to this activity will be distributed to invited guests in coming days. 
 
Year 6 March Out  
The traditional Year 6 March Out will be hosted at 2.40pm on Wednesday, 16th December (the final day of Term 4). 
Details of how this event will work in a COVID-compliant way will be distributed to families in the coming days. The event 
is always an emotional way to end Year 6’s formal involvement with Parkview and a tradition we are determined to 
continue. 
 
Holiday Open Days 
Tuesday, 19th January 2pm-5pm (Uniform Shop 3pm-5pm) 
Monday, 25th January 9am-12noon (Uniform Shop 10am-12noon) 
 
Online Payments 
We would like to remind community members that our preference for payments where possible is online, via the school 
website at https://parkview-p.schools.nsw.gov.au. This method is easy and quick, and allows you to make payments 
directly from home. 
 

https://parkview-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/


 

Once payment is made, simply write your receipt number on your child’s permission slip for whatever event you are paying 
for and return it to school (please note that canteen and uniform payments cannot be made using this facility). 
 
COVID Protocols 
The NSW Department of Education in consultation with NSW Health have published revised guidelines in relation to the 
COVID-19 Pandemic. These guidelines are extensive and can be found in full detail on the following link 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/inside-the-department/covid-19/all-staff 
 
Bright Beginnings 2021 
We are now accepting registrations for Bright Beginnings 2021! Parents and 
carers of children who are 4 in 2021 and commencing (or considering 
commencing) school in 2022 are encouraged to register their children for our 
play based Early Childhood Program. 
 
Registration Forms can be downloaded from the Parkview PS Website or can be 
collected from the School Administration Office. For more information please 
feel free to contact the school.   
 
We are looking forward to another wonderful year of play based learning 
experiences in Bright Beginnings. 
 
Golden Apple Docket Fundraiser 
A huge thank you is extended to the generous owners of the Golden Apple Supa 
IGA who have again made a significant donation to our school community via 
their Shopper Docket Fundraiser. Our school received a cheque for just shy of 
$1,000 which directly reflects the shopper dockets that have been received by 
the school throughout the 2019 School Year. To help us raise even more money in 2020, please keep your Golden Apple 
shopping dockets and place them in the container at the front office. This is a great way to raise funds for our students. 
Parkview Public School receives 5c from every ten dollars collected.  
 

Following us on Facebook 
Are you on Facebook? To get all of the latest breaking news and previews of the coming school day ahead, 
like our school Facebook page and join over 1,480 followers who stay up to date with our school happenings 
via social media.  
 

Uniform Shop 
The Uniform Shop will continue its normal opening times of Monday 9am – 10am and Thursday 2.10pm – 3.10pm. If you 
require access to the Uniform Shop outside of these times please contact the school to organise a mutually convenient 
time to access your uniform needs 
 

Accessing the School App 
Get all of the news and information of Parkview Public School at your fingertips through our School 
App! The app gives parents the ability to instantly access newsletters and calendar events without 
going to the website, or to send in a sick note while you stand outside the school because you 
forgot to write a paper note!  
 
There are many other easy to use features on the App including maps, uniform price lists, canteen 
price lists, change of details notifications, Facebook links, the ability to send us photos of your 
favourite moments for your kids at school and much more. To download the Parkview PS App to 
your smartphone, go to either the Apple App Store or Android Google Play Market and search for 
Parkview Public School. Once you have found it press install or download.  
 

How to Install Our School App 
On Apple 

 On your iPhone open the app store 

 Search for our school name 

 Press Install 

 Enter your iTunes password 

 It will commence downloading immediately 
Android/Google Play 

 On your Smart Phone open the Android/Google Play market 

 Search for our school name 

 Press install 

 Your app will start installing instantly 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/inside-the-department/covid-19/all-staff


 

To Open Our School App 

 Look for our schools app icon on your phone screen 

 Press the icon once 

 It will open automatically 

When prompted select yes to receive notifications and use your location (this will make sure the google maps and pop-up 
alerts work for you) 
 
Parkview Public School Website 
Don’t forget to log on to www.parkview-p.schools.nsw.edu.au for all of the latest news, pictures and calendar updates for 
your school and links to educational information that is relevant to your child!  
 

Finally, as always, if you have an issue or concern please contact the classroom teacher, the appropriate Assistant Principal 
or myself. From time to time issues arise at school. This is perfectly normal for any school setting so if you have any 
questions, issues, enquiries or you want feedback on any aspect of your child’s schooling please ring to make a mutually 
convenient appointment time with your child’s teacher, Assistant Principal or myself. 

 
Have a great week! 
 
Regards, 
Travis Irvin 
Principal        
 

 

 

 

 TALKING SPORT – WEEK 8, TERM 4 
Farrell Cup Ball Games 
The final inter-house sporting competition of the year will be hosted this Friday, 4th December 
when we continue the tradition of the Farrell Cup Ball Games Competition. All students K-6 will 
participate in this event and with the House Points Tally so close, points accumulated during this 
event will be important for the awarding of the overall House Championships. 

 

House Championship 2020 
Accurate at 30/11/2020 

 

WEEK 5 
TERM 4 BRADMAN FREEMAN THORPE 
SWIMMING 
CARNIVAL 367 194 336 
CROSS 
COUNTRY 
CARNIVAL 

298 287 374 

ATHLETICS 
CARNIVAL 348 422 407 
FARRELL  
CUP 

Term 4 

FRIDAY SPORT 
POINTS (3-6) 0 0 0 
HOUSE POINTS 
WEEKS 4 68 47 59 
TOTAL POINTS 
SCORE 2061 1875 2147 

Thorpe lead Bradman by 86 points 
 
 

 

https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=59b009bd8d0947348772691e322a99f3&URL=https%3a%2f%2fstaffowa.det.nsw.edu.au%2fowa%2fredir.aspx%3fC%3dbe8133ca3dc9416ab5c310aaef1f8aed%26URL%3dhttp%253a%252f%252fwww.parkview-p.schools.nsw.edu.au%252f


 

 

 

2020 has been a year unlike any other! The resilience and strength our kids have shown has been 

remarkable and we are so proud of them!  

 

With this in mind it is no surprise that our Year 6 Class of 2020 are keen to continue our gift giving 

tree tradition so they can provide a little relief for our families this Christmas.  

 

Whilst adhering to COVID guidelines, we invite community members to place a new gift (or a pre-

loved one in excellent condition) under the Christmas tree which is located in the office foyer.  

 

We ask that all gifts be packaged in a clear plastic bag and our Year 6 Class of 2020 will wrap and 

distribute them to families within our community.  

 

We will be accepting gifts up until Friday 4th December and thank you for anything you are able 

to give. 

 

Gifts can be dropped to the School Administration Office where they will be cared for and then 

distributed. 

 

Thanks in advance for your support 😊 

 

Anna Celi 

Youth Outreach Worker 

On behalf of Year 6 2020 

 
 
 

  



 

 
 
 
 
 

30th November, 2020 
 
 

 

 

 

KE   Miss Eddie 

Taite Reilly   identifying the source of different types of food 

Beau Jackson  using a range of strategies to decode unknown words in  

texts 

 

KN   Mrs Norman 

Scarlett Brown  neat writing about penguins  

Ella Conroy  writing about penguins 

Bailey Jones  interesting writing 

Willow Shields  using sharing skills in maths 

 

K/1C   Mrs Chilko 

Kaiyl Aliendi   improved addition fact fluency  

Gladys Moore  having an eye for detail when completing art works 

Jenny Thorpe   improved fluency when reading 

Jacovy Wood  improvement in his sound knowledge  

Chloe McWhinnie  improved blending of cvc words 

 

1DG   Mrs Di Salvia and Mrs Greatz 

Nalan Robertson  confidently partitioning 2 digit numbers 

Aria Roden   using descriptive language in her writing and engaging her audience 

Taylah Tolley   confidently sharing her weekly news with the class 

Lucas Bourke   partitioning numbers to easily calculate addition 

 

1HA               Mrs Hillyer and Mrs Auddino 

Hosea Fong  listening more carefully to others during news 

Lex Napier  enthusiastically contributing to class discussions during science 

Teofy Braza  addressing the class with more confidence during news 

Talena Clarke  confidently modelling division by sharing a collection of maths 

Zavier Dimitriadis being able to come up with reasons why technology can be bad 

Braxton Nean  being able to identify and draw what technology looked like in the past  

   and now 

Charlotte Preston coming up with some great reasons why she doesn’t want a dinosaur as a  

   pet 

Braxx Harvie  being able to describe a part of collection as about a half, more or less  

   than half 

Izabell Constable writing a great persuasive text on why she would love a dinosaur as a pet 

 

2B         Miss Brett 

Dakoda  

Mawer-Kouzan sharing a collection into different fractions 

Eloise Robertson putting great details into her planning for her family tale 

Willow Lyons  counting confidently by 2s, 5s and 10s 

York Melidonis  explaining his story in detail with a partner 

 

 

 

 

Dawn-Rose Cregan 

Savannah Smith 

Charlie Crispe 

Airlie Chilko 



 

2C   Miss Clough 

Tayte Collins  representing division using concrete materials 

Isla Rae  working hard to use a range of strategies to spell unknown words 

Anayah Kaur  a fantastic mixed-up fairytale 

 

2M   Mrs Miller 

Hayden Stokes being able to model ½ and a ¼ of a collection 

Madeline Morris counting forwards and backwards by ten on and off the decade 

Susanna Htoo  being able to show ½ and ¼ of a collection 

Noah Smith  being able to tell the time to ¼ of an hour 

Olivia Clarke  being able to show ½, 1/8 and ¼ of a collection 

Alice Lee  being able to model counters in an array  

Tori Everett  modelling counters in an array 

Ashlyn Dunn  improved reading comprehension 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
  
 

 
 

K/1C  Chloe McWhinnie  

KE  Lyndon Barber  

KN  Patricia Ellem  

1DG  Alli Zacharewicz 

1HA  Myah Longford 

2B  York Melidonis 

2C  Airlie Chilko 

2M  Blake Dowley 

3H  Thalia Heke  

3Q  Beau Williams 

4H  Cooper Cussans 

4T  Shaila Stanton 

5D  Lexi Carroll  

5P  Imogen Lang 

6B  Mia Fraser 

6G  Eden Richardson 
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CANTEEN 
Order online before 10am 

 


